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	GRISWOLD SOCCER CLUB

P.O. BOX 183

JEWETT CITY, CT  06351

March 16, 2011 Board Meeting Meeting Minutes
6:30pm @ Voluntown Town Hall
	                          Members 
Ed Conn (President)

Kirk Kramer (VP Travel)

Mike Zelasky (VP Recreation)

Joann Kraemer(Secretary)
Jo Ann Flynn (Registrar)

Lisa Maurer (TravelAdmin)        

Shelia Deponte (School Liaison)
Lisa Viens  (Sponsors)

Sharon Bousquet  (Fund Raiser)

VACANT   (Concession)

Jeff Green (Website/Treasurer)

Mark Medzrchowski   (Ref Assigner)

Jay Dombkowski  (U6 Coord)

Joel Dickinson (Safety)

Rey Santiago  (U8 Coord)

Tara Hurt (U10 Coord)

VACANT (Field Operations)

Coach 
VACANT (U12/U14 Coord)

■      Bold denotes in attendance



Board Meeting Minutes from March 16, 2011:

· Call to order
· Meeting called to order at 6:35 by Ed Conn

· Approval Jan/Feb Minutes
· Ed Conn made a motion to approve the minutes, Mark Medzrchowski second the motion.

· Approval of the Budget

· Joann Kraemer made a motion to approve the budget, Lisa Maurer second the motion.

· Approval of By-laws

· Jeff Green made a motion to approve the By-laws, Joann Kraemer second the motion.

· Presidents Report
· Spring Development 
· 52 Members to date.

· We have a good mix of kids by age however; we are still looking for older kids who may be interested. We have 2 coaches available and it will be a great opportunity to get training. We will be moving kids with appropriate skills to higher age group.  

· Spring Coaches

· Email to last year fall coaches week of 3/21

· Email to parents week of 3/21

· Opportunity with Older Players – 14th
· Fees for Spring Travel

· New to Travel Player - $35
· Existing Player - $25 

· New to Club - $40

· Uniform Borrow or Purchase

· Motion to accept the Fees made by Joann Kraemer, second by Lisa Maurer.
· Spring Soccer

· Need finalized by April 11th for CJSA

· Flyers for Summer Camp

· Deliver Week of 3/23 to Griswold, Lisbon and Voluntown Preston –may be week after

· Jeff Green will bring to Little Log for Pre-school

· Early sign up earns you a bright yellow T-Shirt

· Treasurer’s Report
· State of the accounts – no changes deposits made for Spring soccer will be added and balances reported in April
· Plan to eliminate CD’s
· February CD was not cashed out; this will be done in 90 days.

· March CD will be cashed out by the end of the month.

· Next month will report out on all accounts.
· VP Recreation Report

· No report
· VP Travel Report

· Some uniform available for Spring Travel if you need them contact Kirk Kraemer
· Teams
· U10-Boys B Division
· U10 Girls –B Division
· U12 Boys, unknown division
· U14 Girls or Coed in Boys Division

· Field space is available in Lisbon – Lisa has forms to complete request

· Registrar’s Report

· Updating registrations as received for Spring
· Old Business
· Updates to schedule that was presented last meeting are ok, still finalizing the date for opening ceremonies.

· New Business
· Voluntown Health Fair 
· April 1 in the school gym
· 1-6pm

· Ed will be attending but also looking for others who can cover.  
· Youthtopia  
· May 29th
· We are looking for volunteers to cover the table for the event; we are co-sponsoring with the Lacrosse team.

· Ed will create schedule and ask for volunteers to fill out. 
· This is more of an exposure event; we are still requesting that people sign up on line.  
· Sign ups

· A recommendation was made to have signup’s for the Fall Session at Spring Sessions.  When possible have a laptop with wireless connection to allow those interested to sign up directly on line.
· There were challenges last year due to the fees associated with paying on-line.  We need to clarify that you do not have to pay on-line; the only requirement is to sign up on line.

· Travel Coaches Letters of Intent 
· The letters need to be received by April Meeting
· The Travel Committee will meet the last week of April 
· GSC Board Meeting Dates

· Changing to the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 6:30pm

· Change will be posted by Jeff Green on the website
· Letters to Sponsors 
· Letters have been sent out 

· Lisa Viens will be asked to provide a list of who the letters were sent to.

· They were sent to all sponsors from last year.  Lisa Viens also received a list of businesses from Griswold and surrounding towns.  (Griswold, Voluntown, Lisbon…)
· We can reach out to anyone we know so if you have a recommendation you can reach out personally or ask Lisa to send a letter.
· Gold sponsorship was reduced in cost down to $275 in an effort to increase participation.  Gold Sponsors for 2010 were PJ Tire, Buttonwoods, JC Savings, and Drive-In Self-Storage.
· Silver sponsorship has been set at $225.
· Player Development Officer 

· Discussion on what the role will involve

· Look at curriculum that is available

· Interfaces with the vendor we are working with such as Challenger
· Money set aside – To add training based on what we determine is the best thing to do with/for our coaches

· Research Videos – other contacts

· Get information for coordination of practices with Challenger 
      and Coaches

· Gather and share information ahead of time with coaches
· Drills for kids

· Support coaches to ensure we give kids the best training possible

· Future coordinate with Camps and spring skills training
· 3V3 Tournament -  Goal Exposure for Registration: Fun and Visibility – Update from Bob Casparaso
· Keep internal for the first year
· Age Groups will be dependent on the players who sign up to participate.
· Time will be spent to explain what the rules are

· Set teams up

· Schedule practices on U10 Field to get exposure
· Banner – Looking to purchase one and to drape across the road

· Request to have strung across the Street will need to be submitted through Ryan Aubin
· Checking with vendors Prokop & Camaro

· Mark Medzrchowski
· New opportunity for us to use the State centralize website

· Currently we have to put in the ID for referees but this will allow them to referee games for other clubs in state.

· Club Referees will be able to referee for the lines, but they do not have an ID so they are looking for way to be able to add them in.
· Ed asked if there was an opportunity for our referees to participate in the Referee camp – in Providence area

· It was design for beginner and advanced however it is gear toward a higher level. Referees should have at least a couple of years of learning first.
· We need to break in to the State Referee circuit.  Getting on the centralize website will help us to get in other games will open us up for others

· We are involved in the CT Classic – this will help to get exposure for our clubs referees.
· We can add Fields on the Website.
· Post games – pull from district and other areas

· Opportunity to get our referees involved in other games

· Mark is looking for Southeast to use as well but right now they are not.
· Sharon – Fundraisers 
· Following up with Flower Power this was a good fundraiser for us.
· Spirit Wear – Joann Kraemer research opportunities with online vendors
· Magnets – We need to give these to our coaches give them some speaking points on the positive aspects of this fundraiser.  The need to make some with Shield was discussed as well.
· Opening Day – There is an opportunity to make the most of the crowds and excitement by having items for sale such as:
· Magnets

· Tatoos

· Sweatshirts

· T-Shirts

· Adjournment
· Motion to adjourn Mark Medzrchowski at 8pm, 2nd Ed Conn
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